TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

May 15, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Nancy Murphy, Jordon Sutherlin, Tom Steketee, Sandra Marsh, Justin Adams, John Allen, Ruth Hook, Jim Hook, David Cole, Beverly Potry, Larry & Sue Taylor, Faith Knapp, Dennis Streeter, Peggy Villar, Harold & Theresa Taylor, Kathy Eastburn, Leslie Butman, Jim & Deborah McGoff, Mark Blanchard, Laura McDaniel, Tom Thomson, Archie and Anita Keefe, Terry Martin, Peter Dooley, Sheri Clifford
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Adams explained the meeting was called to discuss how to fill the vacancy following the resignation of Selectboard Member, Paul Goundrey.  Following a discussion with Town Attorney Fulton and review of RSA 669:61, the decision was one that the remaining Board Members were responsible for.

Smith stated as a point of procedure the Board needed to accept the resignation.

Adams stated it was accepted on Friday, May 11th.

Smith referred to past resignations on the Selectboard where the vacancy was filled by the runner-up of the previous town meeting election and he would like the Board to consider Jim McGoff to fill the position until town meeting.

Smith made a motion for past process to continue to fill the vacancy on the Board by appointing Jim McGoff.

Discussion:

Adams pointed out there was no RSA requiring the Board to continue with this process and felt it should be filled in an open manner, with someone who knows something of the position.  His concern was if the runner-up was not qualified or elected level of votes was not gained and not supported by towns people.  He recommended a more transparent process to bring those interested forward.

Smith felt McGoff was qualified, he has attended meetings and speaks his mind.

T. Thomson stated the process is how Smith explained and encouraged Adams to follow the process and get three members on the Board as it is what the town needs.
M. Blanchard had no concerns regarding the process.  However, he was concerned about the way people were talking with/to each other had deteriorated to the point of nasty.  People need to cool their jets and work in a civilized manner.

Smith stated he was happy with the attendance at the meeting.

H. Taylor stated whoever is appointed may not know much about being a board member, but that was what the other two members were for, to help and teach.

S. Taylor asked what were the qualifications for the position.

Adams responded, problem solving, interest and the ability to help solve town issues.

E. Bryant asked if the RSA gave any options.  Adams answered no, it was open for the board to decide.

T. Taylor asked how long the process would take.  Adams said two to three weeks.

J. McGoff stated he ran for the office and asked if anyone else had come forward willing to fill the position.  Adams answered not at this time.

L. Taylor recommended following the protocol and go forward with those who have interest and ran for the position.

F. Knapp felt there should be a break in tradition considering the atmosphere and go town-wide with the request for consideration.
D. McGoff stated everyone had the opportunity to run for the position.

R. Hook agreed with L. Taylor’s statement.

B. Potry agreed with L. Taylor as well.
L. Taylor stated it is ten months until town meeting where two Selectboard candidates will be sought so those interested can run.

K. Eastburn asked if the Board wanted to break protocol due to personal issues.

Adams stated no, this is an open discussion for an open process.

M. Marsh stated there was a presence at the meeting and seems to be enough of a willingness to hold the position for the remaining ten months.  The town has been in turmoil and at this point what does the town have to lose.
N. Murphy stated the Board needs to be transparent with the towns people as to what is best for the town and if there is a protocol in place the Board needs to have reason why they are changing it and make it very clear.

P. Villar felt the Board should look to see who is interested in the position and review all options.

T. Thomson stated the people in town are interested in someone that is willing to do the job.

Adams seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

The Board met with McGoff to give a brief overview of the position and a schedule of upcoming meetings.

Clifford’s resignation was read and scheduled for discussion at the next regular meeting.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
